

Question 1: (1-2) Mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the word that has the main stress placed differently from the others: (1.0pt)

- | | | | |
|----------------|------------|--------------|-------------|
| 1. A. disabled | B. donate | C. volunteer | D. graffiti |
| 2. A. sickness | B. obesity | C. itchy | D. expert |

Question 2: (3-4) Mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the word whose underlined part differs from the other three in pronunciation in each of the following questions. (1.0pt)

- | | | | |
|-----------------------|----------------------|------------------|------------------|
| 3. A. <u>ch</u> icken | B. <u>ar</u> chitect | C. <u>ch</u> eat | D. <u>ch</u> air |
| 4. A. <u>f</u> ear | B. <u>ea</u> rn | C. <u>h</u> ear | D. <u>cl</u> ear |

Question 3: (5-6) Mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the word that is of the TOPIC or

PART OF SPEECH different from the others in each of the following questions (1.0pt)

- | | | | |
|--------------|------------|-------------|------------|
| 5. A. camera | B. potrait | C. painting | D. picture |
| 6. A. bread | B. beef | C. water | D. egg |

Question 4: (7-18) Mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions. (3.0pt)

7. She loves _____ flowers and putting them into different vases.
A. buying B. to buy C. buy D. bought
8. The seafood I ate this morning makes me feel _____ all over.
A. well B. weak C. itchy D. running
9. She _____ Hue once.
A. visit B. to visit C. has visited D. visited
10. _____ sandwiches are there in your bag?
A. What B. How many C. How much D. Where
11. The Temple of Literature _____ in 1070.
A. was founded B. were founded C. founded D. is founded
12. If you enjoy moving your body to music, your hobby is _____.
A. collecting B. dancing C. bird-watching D. painting
13. They usually _____ a lot of beautiful photos.
A. taken B. took C. take D. have taken
14. Good idea! Is there _____ rice?
A. some B. any C. a D. an
15. _____ the milk together with flour, sugar and chesse.
A. heat B. pour C. fold D. beat
16. I think I _____ him before.
A. meet B. met C. have meet D. has meet
17. Eat _____ junk food. It makes you fat!

- A. more B. less C. some D. any
18. My mother doesn't enjoy horro films, and my sister doesn't _____.
- A. so B. to C. too D. either

Question 5: (19-22) Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the correct word or phrase that best fits each numbered blanks. (1.0pt)

Among the many (19) _____ dishes in Ha Noi, pho is the most popular. It is a special kind of Vietnamese soup. We can enjoy *pho* for all kinds of meals during the day, from breakfast to dinner, and even for a late night snack. *Pho* has a very special (20) _____. The rice noodles are made from the best variety of rice. The (21) _____ for *pho bo* (beef noodle soup) is made by stewing the (22) _____ of cows for a long time in a large pot.....

19. A. beautiful B. special C. best D. the most
20. A. taste B. smell C. soup D. food
21. A. soup B. meals C. water D. broth
22. A. meat B. beef C. bones D. pork

Question 6: (23-28) Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions (1.5pt)

Long ago, in the year 1070, there were no universities in Viet Nam. So, in 1076, Emperor Ly Nhan Tong decided to build one - the Imperial Academy. It is considered the first university in Viet Nam. The university was a great success and thousands of Vietnamese scholars graduated from this university. The Imperial Academy has a long and interesting history. Many kings, emperors and scholars worked to develop the university. Chu Van An was regarded as one of the most famous teachers at the Imperial Academy.

In modern time, the Imperial Academy continues to grow and receive recognition. Many old buildings were reconstructed in 1999. In 2003, four statues (Ly Thanh Tong, Ly Nhan Tong, Le Thanh Tong, and Chu Van An) were built. In 2010, the 82 Doctors' stone tablets were recognised by UNESCO.

23. When was the Imperial Academy founded?

- A. in 1070 B. in 1076 C. in 1999 D. in 2010

24. Who was one of the most famous teachers at the Imperial Academy?

- A. Ly Thanh Tong B. Chu Van an C. Ly Nhan Tong D. Le Thanh Tong

25. Who founded The Imperial Academy?

- A. Ly Nhan Tong B. Ly Thanh Tong C. Chu Van An D. Le Thanh Tong

26. When were the 82 Doctors' stone tablets recognised by UNESCO?

A. in 1070

B. in 1076

C. in 1999

D. in 2010

27. Why was it successful?

A. Because thousands of Vietnamese scholars graduated from it.

B. Because it is the first university in Viet Nam.

C. Because it has a long and interesting history

D. Because many kings, emperors and scholars worked to develop the university.

28. What is another special thing about it?

A. The Imperial Academy continues to grow and receive recognition.

B. It is considered the first university in Viet Nam.

C. Chu Van An was regarded as one of the most famous teachers.

D. Emperor Ly Nhan Tong decided to build it.

Question 7: (29-32) Mark A, B, C or D to indicate the underlined part that needs correction in each of the following questions. (1.0pt)

29. My father did not go to class to learn how is carve.

A

B

C

D

30. There is any rice left in the electric cooker.

A B

C

D

31. Americans volunteer because they are forced do it.

A

B

C

D

32. They hate eat noodles. They prefer rice.

A

B

C

D

Question 8: (33-36) Mark A, B, C or D to keep the same meaning in each sentence (1.0pt)

33. City life is quite different from life in the country.

A. City life is quite the same as life in the country.

B. City life is not quite the same as life in the country.

C. City life is quite as different as life in the country.

D. City life is not quite different from life in the country.

34. The Americans eat a lot, but they do not do enough exercise.

A. Although the Americans eat a lot, they do not do enough exercise.

B. Although the Americans eat a lot but they do not do enough exercise.

C. Although the Americans eat a lot and they do not do enough exercise.

D. Although the Americans do not do enough exercise, they eat a lot.

35. They sell tickets at the gate of the tourist site.

A. Tickets are sold at the gate of the tourist side by they.

B. Tickets are sold at the gate of the tourist side.

C. Tickets were sold at the gate of the tourist side by them.

- D. Tickets sold at the gate of the tourist side by them.
36. Tan Ky House in Hoi An was built two centuries ago.
- A. They built Tan Ky House in Hoi An two centuries ago.
- B. They build Tan Ky House in Hoi An two centuries ago.
- C. They were built Tan Ky House in Hoi An two centuries ago.
- D. They are built Tan Ky House in Hoi An two centuries ago.

Question 8: (37-40) Mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions. (1.0pt)

37. I/find/make/pottery/boring/because/it/takes time.
- A. I find make pottery is boring because it takes time.
- B. I find make pottery boring because it takes time.
- C. I find making pottery is boring because it takes time.
- D. I find making pottery boring because it takes time.
38. I/collect/stamps/when/I/child.
- A. I collect stamps when I was a child.
- B. I collected stamps which I was a child.
- C. I collected stamps when I was a child.
- D. I have collected stamps when I was a child.
39. They/collect/hundreds/book/so far.
- A. They have collected hundreds of book so far.
- A. They has collected hundreds of book so far.
- A. They collected hundreds of book so far.
- A. They collect hundreds of book so far.
40. My taste in art/the same/her taste.
- A. My taste in art are the same as her taste.
- B. My taste in art is the same with her taste.
- C. My taste in art is the same to her taste.
- D. My taste in art is the same as her taste.